Field Observation Etiquette
· Be sure to be on time. School principals, secretaries and teachers have a lot to do, and we don't want to abuse their hospitality by creating extra work. Wait until most or all of your colleagues are present and go in together.
· When you enter a school building always go directly to the office and sign in using that building's procedures.  Typically this will include your wearing an identification badge before you go to your classroom.  (Not all schools have a badge type system).  Don't forget to sign out when you leave the school as well.
· Do not sit next to fellow MIT students in the classroom. If you are able, sit in different parts of the room with different views of the classroom. If it ever seems possible, try to sit at the front of the room sometimes so that you can see students’ faces. 
· In order to explain your presence in the classroom, ask the teacher to introduce you to the students in the class. Let them know that you are also students who are learning about teaching. Also, let the teacher know what kinds of things you will be observing.
· Do not initiate conversation with the students, nor interfere as they do their work. If the students engage you, be polite but not engaging. If you avoid most individual eye contact, scan the room as you observe and take notes, the students probably will ignore you after they get used to your being there. Remember, this quarter your task is to focus on observing and taking notes.
· You may see things in the classroom that you don't agree with. These observations will give you your first chance to control your body language -- your non-verbal responses. If you see something you are uncomfortable with, describe it in your journal and don't discuss it with anyone but the MIT faculty. Remember you are a guest, not a classroom parent nor a paid evaluator.
· At the end of your 3 weeks at one school, be sure to let the teacher know how much your appreciated your opportunity to observe. A note or card is always appropriate. If you can think of one or two things that you learned or thought were particularly good, let the teacher know.

· It is important to appreciate that these teachers are being generous to let us come in and observe. It is easy for outsiders and people new to the profession to be highly critical of what is going on in the classroom. While we want you to reflect deeply on the relationship between teaching, learning, and schooling, it is not appropriate to be negatively critical of the teachers we visit. We don’t know their circumstances, and teaching is a very complex profession. 

· You are bound by confidentiality and must not discuss anything you hear or see in the classroom with people outside the program.  Do not have conversations with your peers in public places where you may be overheard.  You never know if the teacher’s best friend or the parent of a child is sitting near you. 
Here's to a great experience!
